

GENERAL COUNSEL

March 26, 2014

VIA Certified Mail Federal Communications Commission Attn: Audio Division 445 12th Street SW Washington, DC 20554

RE: Your file number BLED-19930405KA WNEK

Dear Commission,

Please be advised that Western New England University will not be renewing the broadcasting license for WNEK-FM (your file number: BLED-19930405KA and facility number 71902). As of the expiration of the current license on April 1, 2014, the University will cease radio broadcasting on frequency 105.1FM.

Thank you for your time and attention to this matter and please contact my office with any questions or concerns that you may have.

Very truly yours,

Cheryl I. Smith General Counsel

CIS/emr